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Welcome ladies to the August 2020 edition of The Wattle Newsletter.  Well it’s getting warmer so 
watch out for this Mozzie returning again to annoy you all. As usual the question of Wattle we be 
chatting about in this edition springs to mind. Actually, we have started some Club Championships 
amid these crazy Covid-19 times.  
 
Thursday 13 August 2020 saw the final of the Major Singles played between Judy Summerson & 
Jenny Partridge. Yep, that’s right; the same two did battle in this event last year. The weather was 
perfect & we all felt Spring was just around the corner. Well this was enough for Jenny who 
“sprung” out of the blocks early & made a good start but Judy was not going to give in & started to 
claw her way back. Jenny was certainly “in the Zone” as they say & when the score was 21-11 Jenny 
put down three bowls close to the jack. Umpire Cath Foster was called to measure Jenny’s fourth 
bowl & determined it was just in against Judy’s & the final score was 25-11. Great bowls played by 
both ladies & certainly worthy of a final. Thanks to President Margaret Hegarty for marking in her 
final “duty” as President. 
Oh by the way, Jenny just happens to have won this event 9 times. As the song goes...”Simply the 
Best” 
 

      
 
Winner: Jenny Partridge                                  Runner Up: Judy Summerson 



  
 

 
 

 
 

 



  
 
 
Upcoming Events 
 
Tuesday 8 September 2020 saw the first round of the Club Pairs with 2 matches played. Second 
round is to be played on Thursday 10 September 2020. 
The Second round sees Judy Summerson & Pauline Crotty v Karen Svenne & Jenny Partridge, Ruth 
Low & Roslyn Krempin v Heather Rae & Cath Foster, Jenni Read & Jan Sexty v Pat Fullagher & Fay 
Brown, Lynne Lockwood & Rosemary Stevens v Barbara Crossman & Helen Atkinson. 
 
Mixed Pairs continues into the Second Round on Saturday 12 September 2020 with Barbara 
Crossman & Mark Kakoschke v Ruth Low & Tony Yard, Karen Svenne & Barry James v Lynne 
Lockwood & John Archer, Heather Rae & Terry Rae v Karl Croft & Roslyn Krempin, Jenni Read & 
Warren Phillips v Fred Foster & Cath Foster. 
 
Congratulations to Cath Foster who sat for her Umpires reaccreditation exam on Monday 7 
September 2020. She passed with flying colours.  
 
 

 
 
Our AGM was held on 24 August 2020 & the following is a list of the new Committee for 2020-
2021. 
 
President: Catherine Foster 
Vice Presidents: Helen Atkinson & Karen Svenne 
Secretary: Lynne Lockwood 
Treasurer: Heather Rae 
Match: 1. Bev Fairbairn (Chair) 2. Rosemary Stevens 3. Julie Ortlepp 
Selection: 1. Jan Sexty (Chair) 2. Judy Moore 3. Carol Tait 4. Judy Summerson 5. Jenni Read 
Social: 1. Fay Brown (Chair) 2. Kay Hood 3. Ursula Bayliss 4. Anne Favelle 5. Margaret Harris 6. Ruth 
Low 
District Delegate Mitchell: Jenny Partridge 
Publicity: Karen Svenne 
Flags: Brenda Woosey 
Raffles: Judy Pieterse, Barbara Crossman, Cath Baldry 
Trading table: Anne Favelle 
Welfare: Helen Perkins 
Sponsorship: Helen Atkinson 
Umpire Co-Ordinator: Cath Foster 
Uniforms: Carol Husband 



  
 
 
 

       
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
       
       
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
 
 
 
Well that’s it from me this month. Hope you enjoyed. 
 
Apologies Ladies for the quality of my pictures. Perhaps time for a new phone upgrade!!! 
 
See you soon. Good health, good bowling & most importantly good laughter on the greens. 
 
 
 

Thanks again to our sponsors listed below. 
 

Cheers, Karen     
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
                                          


